CONFIDENTIAL

PRIME MINISTER 12 April 1989

COMMUNITY CARE

Note from John Redwood

In his helpful note, John Redwood compares three main models
and then opts for a social security solution. He does so
because he has a real concern that the local authority model
and health model would create a vast bureaucracy which would
restrict personal choice. He believes the other models

will exacerbate the problem.

His proposal is similar to Lady Wagner's proposal for
"community care allowances" mentioned in my previous note.
It would build upon some existing responsibilities of social
security officers who allocate benefits on the advice of

doctors. The attendance allowance is one example.

There 1is one significant risk. If benefits are awarded
automatically (subject to a means-test and a care-test),
demands for benefits could rise dramatically. Reliance
on informal carers may then diminish. And there would be
a substantial dead-weight cost which is difficult to
estimate. Perhaps this risk could be minimised by awarding

discretionary benefits within a cash limited budget.

While the social security model is not perfect, I believe
it has sufficient merit to justify further examination.

You may want to discuss this option with Ministers.
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